
To promote financial independence and address 
outdated and discriminatory disability policies, 
Cure SMA urges Congress to sponsor and pass 
the Supplemental Security Income Savings  
Penalty Elimination Act (H.R.2540/ S.1234).  
The bipartisan, bicameral legislation would:
•	 Increase SSI’s individual asset limit from  

$2,000 to $10,000 and the married couple  
limit from $3,000 to $20,000, effectively  
removing a harmful marriage penalty. 

•	 Adjust the updated asset limits annually for 
inflation to ensure they remain relevant in  
the future. 

The legislation is broadly supported by national 
and regional disability organizations, businesses 
and faith-based groups. 


